

TAMMTB Meeting Minutes

Call to order

A meeting of Tamworth Mountain Bikers Inc was held at 7pm at Joe Maguire's February 13th 2023.

Attendees

Ross Aylwin, Jeff Benson, Ben Marsh, Shannon Sipple, Sharon Sipple, Alyssa Rogan

Apologies

Rob McGilvray, Elsie McKenzie

Approval of minutes

Motion: To accept the minutes from the previous meeting as a true and accurate record of the meeting held 14/11/2022

Moved: Jeff Benson

Seconded: Michael Crummy

Follow-on from previous minutes

See General business

Reports

Club Activity and Park Activity:

Twilight has returned for T1 2023 (2 rounds completed) - 40+ each round + dirtmasters. Included free BBQ for R1. Might consider Come & Try event for future first rounds.

Lots of Brush cutting occurring, and Jeff has been active spraying.

Riders also active with clearing downed branches.

Secret Valley walking trail has been diverted due to continued spring activity making it too wet to walk. Jeff has plans to put Cheese grater bridge on second creek crossing at north hill extension - OK.

Treasurer's Report:



TMB Inc Treasurers



TMB Inc Treasurers

Report 1 Jan to 31 DeReport 1 Jan to 31 Jar

Please find attached the August finance reports.

Balances:

General Acct - \$25,253.26

Debit Card - \$168.96

Secretary's Report:

Secretary not present to comment.

NIAS Report:

2022 report to be attached (sent last year).

Early 2023 report to be added via email from Crummy.

General business

- NIXC - TAMMTB to be the coordinator again for 2023 due to other clubs not having the capacity. We do wish to look at Singleton/Hunter area for additional rounds - Ross A/Crummy to follow up.
- State/Regional/Schools/XCO activities etc
One Contract - 3 day event (Friday=Schools/ Jason English. Saturday includes XC, Sunday Fun-duro). Anticipated in 1-3 September.
Crummy to discuss with Grahame Sonter and Jason English. Ross A will support.
- Jeff - CRIF22-23 Funding Deed 220446 (Weed Management)
Approved - Council is responsible but tasking TAMMTB with management for 3 year program.
Jeff to continue managing with Steve Geddes.
- Ross - Do we want to schedule a longer race - something like Dust-Dark?
Yes - planning for 22nd April
- AGM - Will be held this month (February 22nd) - confirming the committee is not limited, but has a minimum of 7 people.
Desire is to have a committee of active participation in meetings.
- Ross - Aus-Bike - Did anyone attend the seminar and is our club interested in participating in the Ausbike delivery?
(Targeting Primary School based 5-12 YrO education). No - TAMMTB does not have the capacity to be involved in this initiative at this time.
- Feedback looking for male or all gender of She-Rides.
Crummy to talk to Ride-Nation about gender neutral ride coaching potential.
- All Schools - Club agrees this is worth pursuing - will review next meeting with Crummy, but club is happy to commit \$\$ and look to host around May, possible combined with other event.

Next meeting

Our next meeting will be held with location TBD - at 7pm on Monday 13th March, 2023

Meeting close

Meeting closed at 8:39 pm